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Wednesday, January 27th, 2016

Attendees: Ivan Tse (Chair), Jean Gross (Vice-Chair), Bonnie Chuter (Treasurer), Susan Tse (Secretary), Jane Cyr, Janet Powell (Principal), Kristina Lee, Jaime Matheos, Lana Quay, Laura Rodgers, Nicola Turton, Crystal Valdez

1. Call to Order
· Meeting called to order at 6:38 p.m.

2. Welcome & Introductions

3. Approval of the Minutes
· MOTION: Bonnie moved that the minutes be adopted as written. Seconded by Crystal. All in favour. Carried.

4. Adoption of the Agenda
· MOTION: Jane moved that the agenda be adopted as written. Seconded by Jean. All in favour. Carried.

5. Business Arising from Minutes (Old Business)
· Bottle Drive – we collected 8,352 bottles/can and raised $600.91. Well done, everyone! 
· MOTION: Jane moved that we approve the 4 wish list items that have not yet been approved (hockey nets, garden funds, Reader’s Choice books, field trip subsidies). Seconded by Jaime. All in favour. Carried.

6. Treasurer’s Report – Bonnie Chuter
· See attachment.
· Food days amount is not accurate because not all expense receipts have been submitted.

7. Principal’s Report – Janet Powell
· School Facilities Review – new info: the school district will have a shortlist of schools just before or after spring break. School Policy 905R describes criteria for closures: e.g. enrolment is 25% under capacity; 20% or more is not in catchment; operating cost is above district average; cost is high for capital expenditure on building. Earliest possible closure would be June 2017, but more likely would be later than that with time for upgrades, etc. Announcement of actual school closures will come with a plan.
· Biennale grant has been approved! Exact project has not yet been determined; will allow for kids to participate in deciding what the project will be. The final project will be unveiled at our 40th anniversary celebration.
· Friday – Curriculum Implementation Day – staff will be at Burnett exploring the redesigned curriculum.
· Car seat clinic will be on Fri. Feb. 26th – constable will check car seats before school
· Mr. Livingston will be taking paternity leave till the end of June, starting Feb. 29th. He will be back in September. The new teacher, Ms. Sippy Lee, will be coming from McKay (she has been teaching for Mrs. Livingston!).
· Our counsellor needs surgery and will be off till the end of the year.

8. Committee Reports & Correspondence
Food Days – Jane Cyr, Michelle Woo
· Pizza Day on Feb. 12
· Future food days: March 10, Apr. 1, Apr 29, May 20, June 10

Food for Kids – Laura Rodgers
· Added cheese in cupboard, otherwise, cupboard is stocked.

Fundraising – Jean Gross
· Meat Sale – orders before spring break, delivery during first week of April
· Movie Night – Hotel Transylvania 2 on Feb. 18
· Clothing Drive – discussed whether we should hold a Clothing Drive in the spring because we don’t want to tire out our volunteers since the 40th anniversary celebration will need lots of volunteers. Decided we will run a Clothing Drive only for families at the school, with no neighbourhood pick-up.

RDPA – Jane Cyr & Jamie Matheos
· Nothing to report.
School Planning Council
· No need to report this year
· Will be changed; will involve teacher inquiry projects to improve their practice; changes will kick in next year
40th Anniversary Committee – Susan Tse
· Committee met last week
· Event on May 27th will be from 3:00 – 5:30 pm, pub night will begin at 7:00 pm at O’Hares.
· Janet reported that a new school song will be unveiled that day
· We have booked a balloon artist and 2 professional facepainters
· There will be a central ticketing station for purchase of game tickets and for prizes
· We will have a “selfie station” (photobooth with props)
· Renee has ordered a sign that says, “Welcome to Quilchena, established 1975”
· Raffle baskets – Jean and Jen are asking companies for donations
· Jane & Crystal will organize hot dogs, pizza and snacks for the event

9. New Business
· Family Photo Night has been booked for Wed. Sept. 28 and Thurs. Sept. 29th from 5:00 – 9:00 p.m. We chose the white backdrop. Parent volunteers will be needed to greet families on both of these nights.

Next meeting:   Wed. February 24th, 2016  6:30 – 8:00 p.m. in Mr. Vines’ room. West Richmond Community Centre Staff will be there to run Open Gym for the kids!

10. Adjournment at 7:48 p.m. 
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